
GREAT PLAINS BICYCLING CLUB BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Zoom meeting March 15th, 2023, starting at 7:00 pm  

 

Present: Edie Matteson, Marianne Day, Dan Leger, Brian Dohmen, John LeDuc, and Randy Smith. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Meeting Minutes: The minutes of the February meeting were approved.   

Treasurer’s Report:  Marianne Day reported that the checking account balance at the end of February 

was $3,676.92.  The PayPal balance was $1,269.17, but as of the meeting date is around $109. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Software Issues Update: 

Information Analytics has not provided further information or a quote on the requested work.  Randy 

recommended moving on to contact other local vendors for website/Wordpress support. 

 

Jerseys:  Edie recommended starting jersey sales in connection with Spring Fling registration.  

Information will be provided via an e-mail blast and the Facebook page.  The minimum order through 

Champion Systems is five for any jersey design/color.  We need to set the order window to close before 

the Spring Fling date and allow time for production and shipping. 

 

Spring Fling: Use of parking lots has been confirmed for Eagle, Louisville, and Murdock.  Randy will 

contact Loftus to schedule portapotties and that we need only one at each site.  Will also notify the 

county sheriffs. 

 

Spring Fling T-Shirts: The board agreed to use the existing flower design but let Edie pick a different shirt 

color. 

 

Sweatshirts:  Edie reported that Screen Ink also makes sweatshirts.  Basic crewneck sweatshirt cost for a 

two-color front/back print is probably about $21.50 depending on the final design and print colors.  A 

budget hoodie would be around $26.00.  XXL sizes typically run anywhere from $2 to $5 more.  Edie 

suggested that we could make a few volunteer sweatshirts.  No action was taken on this suggestion. 

 

Upcoming St. Patricks Day Ride:  The weather forecast for this ride is for very cold and windy weather.  

Board members have been told that at least two people are planning to ride regardless.  To avoid 

liability for the club, the board agreed to officially cancel the club ride. 

 

Other:  Edie contacted REI regarding Heatstroke ride sponsorship or staffing a SAG stop. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm. 

 

---------------------- 

Submitted by Randy Smith 

March 14, 2023 

 

 


